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Halfway Fire at 97 Acres, Forward Progress Halted  

 

TUSAYAN, Ariz., August 5, 2020 – The Halfway Fire which was ignited by a lightning strike on the 

Tusayan Ranger District over the weekend grew to 97 acres on Monday, however a combination of 

initial attack resources including aircraft, hand crews, engines and a dozer working steadily throughout 

the day and were able to stop forward progress of the fire by early that evening. 

 

Additional resources arrived on Tuesday which reinforced efforts as crews worked to fortify lines and 

knock down hot spots preventing any further spread. Approximately 80 personnel have been assigned 

to the incident at this time. The fire is 3 miles east of Tusayan and is now 20% contained. Crews will 

continue working the next several days improving and securing constructed fire lines, holding the 

perimeters, and begin mopping up. 

 

Smoke may continue to be visible from the town of Tusayan, Grand Canyon Airport, highway 64, and 

from areas inside the Grand Canyon National Park. Overnight inversion may cause haze and smoke to 

drift into the town on Tusayan in the early morning hours over the next few days but is expected to lift 

and ventilate out rapidly as surfaces warm. 

  

A small portion of the Arizona Trail was affected by the fire, however it remains open. Hikers are asked 

to follow temporary detour signs encountered on the trail near the burned area. Motorists and visitors 

are asked to be aware of apparatus and fire personnel when travelling through the area and to avoid 

driving in the immediate vicinity of the fire where active operations are occurring. 

Additional Information can be found from the following sources: 

 InciWeb inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident/6912/ 

 Twitter: www.twitter.com/KaibabNF 

 Kaibab Facebook: www.facebook.com/KaibabNF 

 Kaibab website “Recent News”: www.fs.usda.gov/kaibab  

 Kaibab National Forest Fire Info Phone Line: 928-635-8311  
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